
    Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

October 10, 2017 

Minutes 

(Work Session 6:30pm) 

 

 

Those in attendance: 

Audrey Turner, Mayor 

Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 

Mike Ivie, Council Post 3 

Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4 

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 

Robin Krockum, Police Consult 

Joe Davidson, Building Inspector 

Lisa Turner, Finance Officer 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

 

 

     The Alto Town Council held the regular council meeting on October 10, 2017.   

The meeting  was called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner.  The invocation was 

delivered by Joe Davidson. Preceding the meeting was a regular work session 

discussing current issues and potential future purchase of properties. 

 

     The agenda was presented to the Council for approval.  Councilwoman  PJ 

Huggins made a motion to approve the agenda.  Mayor Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe 

seconded the motion.                                                                         Approved by all.                                                                                                                                                                                                 

                                                                                                      

     The minutes of the September 19, 2017  meeting were presented for approval.   

Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the minutes.  Councilman Mike 

Ivie seconded the motion.                                                                 Approved by all. 

 

New Business:   

  

     Councilman Mike Ivie made a motion to adopt the Special Elections Ordinance.  

Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion.                                  Approved by all. 

 

     The Millage Rate was next on the agenda.  Finance Officer Lisa Turner 

recommended that the rate stay at 6.2.  Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to 

approve the recommendation.   Councilwoman PJ Huggins seconded the motion.                                                                                                     

                                                                                                             Approved by all. 

 Old Business:     None 

 

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 

     Robin Krockum presented the monthly police totals and informed the officials 

that the speed radar sign in Town gathers data to turn into the state to apply for a 



grant for next year. 
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     Councilman Mike Ivie inquired if November 30th will be good for everyone to 

host the Christmas event; all in agreement.        

 

Public comments:  None 

 

     Councilman Mike Ivie made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Councilman 

Eddie Palmer seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:17 pm.                                                                                                                                              

                                                                                                              Approved by all.    

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

Penny Rogers 

Town Clerk 

 

 


